
       

ALL TORQUE September 2017 

  

 

RIGHT: A car flipped between 
Buderim and Forest Glen exit 
northbound on the Bruce 
Highway. 

We left the Club House in Convoy – 8 cars and headed to Mark’s shed 
and looked at his cars, before driving down the highway to Meales 
Concrete Pumping’s Shed.  After looking at Trucks and Machinery, we 
enjoyed the morning tea Rob and Jenny had set up.  We then went off to 
Gary Robinson’s shed to check out his project; and finally down to North 
Shore Tavern at Mudjimba for lunch. Everyone enjoyed their day out. 
Huge thankyous to Mark Melville, Rob and Jenny Cowley and Gary 
Robinson for their hospitality. 
 

edited from a report in minutes by Darryl Nielsen 
 

There was a good turnout of members for the 
King of the Mountain Fair at Pomona on July 
23rd.  Thanks to all who made the effort to 
show their cars at this annual event. 
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President Cliff Watson 0474 025 215 
cliffwatson350@gmail.com 

Vice President & 
Mach. Delegator 

Rob Cowley (07) 5447 6994 
rob_jencowley@hotmail.com 

Secretary & 
Merchandise 

Jenny Cowley (07) 5447 6994   
 

Treasurer Kym Anderson 0437 412 344 
kymandando@bigpond.com 

Dating Officer Steve Smith  

Database Murray Bishop 0404 810 413 

Web Master Andy Cohn 0405 266 641 
andy@emomomedia.com 

Club Run 
coordinators 

Darryl Nielson 
Rob Cowley 

0407 588 697 
(07) 5447 6994 

Catering John Colwell 0418 739 751 
john.colwell@hotmail.com 

AEHF delegate Darryl Nielsen 0407 588 697 

Smoko person Wayne Backhouse  

Newsletter Lyn & Andy Cohn 0405 267 200 
mrs.wicket@gmail.com 

Car show 
Coordinator 

Brendan O’Brien 0412 909 112 
blobrien58@gmail.com 

OFFICE BEARERS 

MONDAY 4 TH SEPT.  
7pm Club meeting 
 

 
SEPTEMBER 17th CLUB RUN 
Bauple (nor th of Gympie) 
Meet clubhouse 8:30 am for a 
9:30am departure.  
Byo lunch; morning tea tba 

 

SEPT 9TH FISH & CHIP RUN 
Pizza hut Gympie 
Leave clubhouse at 6pm or make your 
own way to Pizza hut for a 6.30pm start 

 

SAT 30TH SEPT – SUN 1ST OCT. 
QLD FX FH Holden State  Ti tles  
(FE to HR also invited) 
Rocklea Showgrounds 

 

MONAY 2 ND OCT. 
7pm Club meeting  
 
 

 

SAT 14TH OCT. 
Working Bee 
8am Clubhouse 
 

 

SATURDAY 21ST OCT. 
Working Bee 
8am Clubhouse 

 

SUNDAY 22ND OCT.  
Club Run 
CCCC Show 
Woo-hoo!!! 
 

OCT. FISH & CHIP RUN 
TBA 

COMBINED COASTAL CAR CLUB INC. 
Clubhouse address:   Johnson Park 
                                    Mary River Road, Cooroy QLD 4563 
Postal address:   PO Box 712  
     Cooroy QLD 4563 
Email address: admin@combinedcoastalcarclub.com.au 
Website: www.combinedcoastalcarclub.com.au 

                www.facebook.com/combinedocastalcarclub 
Membership: $50 per year (due July 1st) 
Newsletter: Please send contributions to Lyn mrs.wicket@gmail.com  
or give to Andy Cohn. DEADLINE: 20TH EACH MONTH! 

Upcoming events 

 
rob_jencowley@hotmail.com 

The lack of an August newsletter was 
due to illness and family commitments.  
Please note that this edition contains 
copies of the July and August meeting 
minute. 
Sincere apologies. – Lyn. 
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Regular events 

6-8pm Every Wednesday  
Mid-week cruise 
Mellum Munchies  
Cribb St Landsborough 
 

6pm Every Thursday                    
Rick’s garage and diner                 
14-16 Margaret St Palmwoods 
 

9am Every Saturday 
Coffee and pie run 
Mellum Munchies  
Cribb St Landsborough 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
6-9pm First Friday Every Month 
Noosa’s Classic Steel Pits top 
(partnered with Autobarn Noosa) 
Noosa Civic 

 

8-10am First Sunday Every Month 
Poison Kandy 
Shop 10 Palmview  
Aussie World Complex 

 

 

If	 you	 hear	 of	 any	 regular	
events	that	might	be	of	interest	
to	 club	members,	please	 let	us	
know!	 	 Email	 Lyn	 at	
mrs.wicket@gmail.com	 or	 talk	
to	Andy	at	a	meeting.	

  

The Fuldamobil first appeared in1950 in Germany. The original vehicles 
had an aluminium paneled body fixed onto a wooden frame but as steel 
became easier to get hold of later versions featured an all steel body. 
The Fuldamobil's rear wheel was powered by a number of engines 
ranging from a 200cc up to a 360cc Sachs engine. 
 

The Fuldamobil was built under license in many countries including the 
UK, Greece, India and Chile and was known as The Nobel (UK), The 
Attica (Greece), The Bambi (India) and the Hans Vahaar (Chile). From 
1956 the vehicle was also available as a 4-wheeled car. In the UK The 
Nobel was financed by Cyril Lord and had a chassis that was built by 
Harland & Wolf , Belfast (They also built the Titanic) unlike the original 
Fuldamobils it had a fibreglass body courtesy of the Bristol Aeroplane 
company. 
 

The Nobel was powered by a Sachs 191cc two stroke engine driving the 
rear wheel which gave a top speed of approximately 50-55mph with 
60mpg. Nobels were produced from 1959 to 1961 and approximately 
only 20 or 30 vehicles are known to have survived.  Did you know that 
the front seat could be folded down to form a bed so you could camp… 
Ed – info. from 3wheelers.com 
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Shoes & Socks  
4 kids Program 
 
The Shoes & 
Socks 4 Kids program 
provides high quality leather BATA 
shoes and 3 pairs of Underworks socks free of 
charge to Australian kids living in poverty. 
 
Disadvantaged children turning up at school with 
no shoes, worn out or inappropriate footwear is 
an ongoing problem for schools throughout 
Australia and can result in the child, for health 
and safety reasons, being excluded from school 
activities and sports - or worse, even sent 
home.  
 
Different solutions have been tried in the past 
with little success. In extreme cases, some 
schools actually have tried buying shoes and 
lending them to disadvantaged kids for the 
duration of the school day only. These solutions 
have been less than successful. Disadvantaged 
children often feel too humiliated to go to the 
school office and borrow second hand shoes 
that have been worn by other children.  They can 
often be the subject of cruel teasing and taunts 
by other children for wearing “school borrowed 
shoes”, no shoes at all, or worn out shoes that 
are held together with staples or tape. 

The Shoes & Socks 4 Kids program also works 
to address another serious issue in schools – 
poverty related absenteeism. When the weather 
is cold or wet, it is difficult for children to 
concentrate and learn in class when – because 
they have no shoes or inadequate shoes - their 
feet are cold and they feel miserable. It is often 
easier to simply stay home. Another 
consequence of children turning up at school wet 
and cold is a higher incidence of illness resulting 
in yet more absenteeism and lost learning time. 
 
It’s fantastic to know that some of the money 
raised by our show goes to helping to ensure all 
Aussie kids get what they need to set them up 
for a good education. 
 

- Lyn Cohn  
(information from Brighter Future 4 Kids website) 
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Minutes of meeting 3rd July 2017 
Meeting Opened: Cliff Watson opened the meeting at 7.00pm. 
Apologies:            Alan Springate; Darryl Nielsen; Rob and Jenny Cowley; Eric and Shirley Wilde; Kym Anderson 
New Members:    Peter Foster, Ron Johansen, Gerard Grimes  
Visitors:    David Snape, a representative of IAG Insurance.  
Previous Minutes:  Read by Secretary Moved by Steve Smith Seconded by Alan Kenzler that the   previous minutes are a true  
                                and accurate record.  Carried 
Treasurer’s Report: As Kym Anderson was absent from the meeting due to illness, there was no Treasurer’s report tabled.  
 

Incoming correspondence 
Receipt from QHMC $45; Statement CBA; Usual newsletters and flyers; Letter and flyers from Antique Car Club regarding the 
Nambour Swap Meet being held on the 29 July; email from South Coast Restoration Society Rally on 29/30 July; email from 
Cooroy Pony Club seeking use of Car Club grounds on w/end of 30 July; QHMC minutes of 27 June meeting; membership form 
and $50 cash from Steve Casey; email from Randal Dietz checking if sign-on day is still happening – not in events column; email  
to Jenny Cowley from Tony Hitchen thanking for update of AEHF records; email from Oz Cap Embroidery regarding details of 
type and cost of Jackets.  
Outgoing correspondence 
Email to AEHF updating contacts; email to Cooroy Pony Club granting permission to use Car Club grounds on weekend of 30 July. 
Correspondence Moved by Rob Davies Seconded by Brendan O’Brien Carried 
 

Special Prentation 
David Snape from IAG Insurance (Insurance Australia Group) attended the meeting and gave an overview of the company and its 
origins and made note of the number of associated insurance companies owned by IAG including Coles Little Red Car Ins. David 
outlined what vehicles/trucks and other motoring equipment the company is prepared insure. 
 

Business Arising from Previous Minutes 
* Kym Anderson was to arrange changes to Clubhouse Insurance but did not attend meeting. 
* Rob Cowley will make a box for the rubbish bins when able. 
* Brendan O’Brien advised that the Council has approved the erection of a banner in the Anzac Park on Diamond Street  
   advertising the car show 
 

Show Committee 
* Brendan O’Brien advised that another meeting of the car show committee is to be arranged.   
* Printing of flyers is being arranged. 
* Brendan is seeking the assistance of members to help out at the working bee on the Saturday and the day of the Car Show. 
 

Club Runs and Events 
* July 16 is a Shed Run. Meet at Club house @ 8:30 for 9am departure. First shed will be Gary Robinsons at Ninderry then onto 
Rob Cowley’s work place at Kunda Park followed by lunch at Mudjimba Hotel. The last shed will be announced on the day. 
* 20 August – Show and Shine Sunshine Coast PCYC Youth Ave, Nambour -set up from 7am 
* 8 July - Fish and Chip Run - meet at Club house at 6pm 
* 23 July – King of the Mountain 
* 15 July – Pomona Ambulance 100 year celebrations 
* A big thank you to Darryl and Bea for arranging such a great club 
run. All who attended the Observation Run commented how they 
enjoyed the day. It was reported that there were no divorces at the end 
of the day. Better luck next time in that regard. 
 

General Business 
*Two (2) styles of jackets were discussed. One priced at approx. $75 
and the other priced at approx. $45. The dearer one seemed to be 
favoured over the other. It was advised that a minimum of six (6) 
jackets are required before an order will be accepted by the company. 
If a member wishes their name on the jacket the cost is an extra $4.00 
* Cliff is seeking assistance from Club members to help out at the 
Noosa Pit Stop. 
* Jenny is not available to take the August minutes and is seeking a 
Club member to help out on the night. 
 

Next Meeting 
Monday 7th August  
7pm 
 

Meeting Closed 
8:30pm 
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Meeting Opened: Rob Cowley opened the meeting at 7:05pm; Cliff Watson later took over. 
Apologies:            Andy Cohn, Colin Samons, Gerrard Grimes, John WatersNew Members:    Peter Foster, Ron Johansen,  
  Gerard Grimes  
New Members: Leon – Camaro 
Visitors: Vintage Bike Guy (Stew) and Chris Jude 
Previous Minutes:  Read by Acting Secretary Moved by Steve Smith Seconded by John Colwell that the   previous minutes are 
                              a true and accurate record.  Carried 
Treasurer’s Report: Read by Kym Anderson Moved by Brendan O’Brien Sec. by Rob Davies that the Treasurer’s Report is  
                              received and accounts paid. Carried 

Incoming correspondence 
Thank you card from Qld Ambulance Pomona; 4 Left over July Newsletters from Esymail; $50 chq from Sandy Inglis for 
M/Ship; CBA Statement no 21; M/Ship Application and  $50 cash from William Lockley; Returned to Sender Newsletter to 
Rodney Counter; Invite from RDA S/Shine Cast to Official opening of new Centre; Usual Advertising and Newsletters; Cards 
from Vista Print; Chq from John Waters M/Ship Fee &amp; self stamped envelope to send receipt in. 
 

Outgoing correspondence 
Receipts for M/Ship Fees – Rob Davies, Chris Irving, Kevin Barry, Paul Barber, Brendon O’Brien, Laurie Pashley, Gordon 
Hackett, Mark Melville, Colin Simons, Peter Foster, Steve Casey, Gerard Grimes, Steve Smith, Sandra Inglis, A & K Perry; Pay 
Inv, AEFH Affiliation pay invoice. 
Correspondence Moved by Bea Nielsen Seconded by Darryl Nielsen Carried 
 

Business Arising from Previous Minutes 
* No Council Report in relation to RV Stopover. 
* The members have agreed with Charger Jackets for the Club approx. $75.00 plus $4 for names plus GST.  
Moved Steve Smith Sec. Cliff Watson Carried 
* Car Show Flyers are done. Cliff Watson asked members to take Flyers and distribute 
 

Show Committee 
Brendan O’Brien advised the members –Jumping Castle is organized; Looking into Dynotuning; Drinks to be done by CCCC; 
Ray Bray MC; Advertising needs to be done; Entry Forms need to be done; Phil Varton will do line marking; Roster needs to be 
filled by all members; Rob Davies said 4gy will support our club with advertising 
 

Club Runs and Events 
* The Rusty Ute Café Run – 5 cars attended from our Club – a good day was had. 
* Air Club Display at Gympie – 3 cars attended. The cars that got there early were locked in until 3pm. 
* August AutoBarn Pitstop – Good turn up. Coffee Van attended. Noosa Civic changed their criteria on Coffee Vans. 
* Rob Cowley to organise the next Auto Barn Pitstop on Friday 1st September 2017. Members to attend Rob and Jenny Cowley 
and Brendan O’Brien. We need at least 3 more members to help out. Light tower to be returned to Claytons Towing Saturday 
morning. 
* If any member has any queries /questions about club runs please phone Darryl Nielsen or Rob Cowley. 
* F and C Run – Saturday 12 August 2017 at Club House. 
* Club Run to Imbil Show on Saturday 19 August 2017 – Meet at C.H 7am for 7.30 am leave. 
* Shed Run Report by Darryl Nielsen – We left the Club House in Convoy – 8 cars and headed to Mark Melvilles shed and 
looked at his cars. A big thank you to Mark. We then drove down the highway to Meales Concrete Pumping’s Shed where Rob 
and Jenny Cowley had morning tea set up after looking at the Trucks and Machinery. A big thank you to Rob and Jenny. We 
then went off to Gary Robinsons shed to check out his project. A big thank you to Gary. We then went down to North Shore 
Tavern at Mudjimba for lunch. Everyone enjoyed their day out. A huge Thank you to Mark Melville, 
Rob and Jenny Cowley and Gary Robinson for their hospitality. 
 

General Business 
* Strata Bianca Bike Race is on Sunday 13 August 2017. Need as many members as possible. The club will get a $400 donation. 
* Any member wanting shirts, please order one size bigger than what you normally wear or it won’t fit you. Order at the 
September meeting, if you are already on the list but haven’t paid yet, pay Jenny Cowley at the meeting or get the $40 per shirt 
to her, phone 0418 476994 to arrange a time to go to Jenny’s.  
* Orders will also be taken on the same night for the new Charger Jackets. Two days after the Sept meeting the order will be put 
in so we can get it back for the car show. 
* Rob Cowley suggested 3mt x 1.5m garden shed to put bins in. He will get quotes. Moved Rob Cowley Sec. Steve Smith 
Carried 
* Len Clark asked if the Çlub could send a card to Mal Shailer who is in hospital. Darryl Nielsen will organise this. 
Next Meeting 
Monday 4th September 7pm 
 

Meeting Closed 
8:30pm 
 

Minutes of last meeting 7th August 2017  

New members Colby and Arielle 
(pictured here at Noosa’s Classic 
Steel Pitstop) recently became 
engaged – congratulations! 
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These businesses sponsor our club 

Leach Trusses 
Roof trusses and wall 

frames 
46 Hardwood Drive 

Landsborough 
(07) 5494 1077 

Maroochy Exhaust 
Centre 

Mufflers & Exhaust 
systems 

4/2b Robert Street 
Kunda Park 

(07) 5445 2576 

Tim’s Exhaust Centre 
Exhaust and mufflers 

3/6 Jarrah Street 
Cooroy 

(07) 5442 6589 

Kunda Park  
Electroplating 

1/34 Hi-Tech Drive 
Kunda Park 

(07) 5476 8611 

Page Furnishings 
31 Factory Street 

Pomona 
(07) 5485 1590 

Pomona Fruit  & 
Vegie  

2 Memorial Avenue 
Pomona 

(07) 5485 1922 

Pomona Ag Supplies  
21 Factory Street 

Pomona 
(07) 5485 0722 

Pomona TruValue 
Hardware 

10 Reserve Street 
Pomona 

(07) 5485 1590 

Lozza’s Rock ‘n roll 
café 

Unit 3/33 Station Street 
Pomona 

(07) 5485 0045 

Cooran General 
Store 

12 King Street 
Cooran 

(07) 5485 1411 

Stephen Cook  
Auto Electrics 
15 Factory Street 

Pomona 
(07) 5485 2524 

Cooroy Smash 
Repairs  

8 Jarrah Street 
Cooroy 

(07) 5442 5088 

Pomona Post Off ice  
11 Memorial Drive 

Pomona 
(07) 5485 1280 

  

 

 

Auto parts and 
bearings 

Shop 2/1 Jarrah Street 
Cooroy 

(07) 5442 6890 

  

Classic service and 
quali ty  

15 Factory Street 
Pomona 

 

17 Edward Campion Dr 
Monkland (Gympie) 

(07) 5482 4444 

 

Insurance for  
special vehicles 

Request a quote 
13 46 46 

 

 

Domestic & 
Commercial from 

Grease traps to  
Sept ic Tanks 

 

Gearboxes,  Diffs, 
Clutches, Tail  shafts , 

Balancing autos, 
4WD equipment etc. 
Charles Crt, Kunda Park 

 

Special is ts  in 
transmission 

repairs 
44 Kayleigh Drive 

Maroochydore 

 

Safety f irs t 
87 Beerwah Parade 

Beerwah 
(07) 5494 6167 

 

For a ll your  tyre 
needs 

3 Jarrah Street  
Cooroy 

 

  

1/23 Jarrah St 
 Cooroy 

(07) 5442 5099 

 

9 Diamond Street 
Cooroy 

(07)  5447 6125 

 

Marketing made 
Ezy!  

1/12 Newspaper Place 
Maroochydore 

 

Motor engineers  
& repairers 

14 Jarrah Street 
Cooroy 

(07) 5442 5066 

 

Yandina 
(07) 5458 4802 
Maroochydore 
(07) 5313 4955 

 

P.O. Box 162 
Buderim 4556 
1800 351 308 

Send	all	October	newsletter	
submissions	by	the	20th	
September	2017	–	
especially	seeking	photos	
and	news	regarding	club	
runs	and	F&C	nights.	

Something	to	give	away,	sell,	
buy	or	swap?	Advertise	here	for	
free!	Send	details	via	email	to	
mrs.wicket@gmail.com		

If	 you	 attend	 a	 club	 run	 or	 other	
event,	don’t	forget	to	tell	us	all	about	
it!	 Send	 info.	 and	 pics	 to	 Lyn	 at	
mrs.wicket@gmail.com,	 give	 to	
Andy	Cohn;	or	post	on	Facebook!	

We	need	a	volunteer	to	coordinate	
the	selling	of	raffle	tickets	for	the	
show;	and	we	need	as	many	members	
as	possible	to	sell	tickets.		Contact	
Brendan	0412	909	112	
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I’m	sure	everyone	has	enjoyed	hearing	about	Cliff’s	travels.		We	are	always	on	the	lookout	for	interesting	stories	
about	our	members	and	the	vehicles	they	love.		If	you	have	a	story	to	tell,	and	a	few	photos	to	share,	please	email	
them	to	mrs.wicket@gmail.com	or	give	Andy	a	hard	copy	at	a	meeting.	–	Ed.	 

I’d like to thank all that came to the Classic Steel Pit stop.  It was a good turn out and we had a coffee van on hand.  The 
raffle prizes were excellent and the people were great!  Again I would like to thank our sponsors Noosa Autobarn, 
Claytons Towing, Noosa Graphica; and Master Meats Noosa Civic for their great snags! 

Thanks to 
president Cliff 
Watson for these 
fantastic photos 
from his recent trip 
to the USA, where 
he was shocked by 
low fuel and 
vehicle prices; and 
went to a show in 
Rogersville 
Tennessee.  


